Notes of Gazebo Garden Meeting 27th March 2018.

- 1. Apologies: Vernon, Bob.
- 2. Actions form the last meeting.

Open Gazebo Garden for Civic Society members booked for 7th April. Anna will bring a folding table and paper cups. Ann to bring the thermal jugs, tea, coffee, sugar. Action: Ann and Anna.

Will Vernon be available as members may want to pay their membership fee? If not we will need a receipt book.

Action: Vernon.

St Faiths church and the speakers booked for 26th April at 7.30. Church doors open from 7pm.

Members need to arrive early to set up. Ann offered to collect membership fees if Vernon is not available. Is there a receipt book?

Action All.

Photography group attending the garden on...... Anna will be there. Ann will bring some props for the Gazebo room.

Action: Ann and Anna

Anna confirmed that the Gazebo floor is sound and fit.

Low level crime. Bob can contact <u>leah.turner@hants</u> .gov.uk as she is the cabinet member who covers crime and it is worth contacting her to report concerns about the Police nonattendance.

Christopher has met with Mike and Jim regarding the proposed St Faith's Gods Acre garden.

Ann has contacted Network Rail by letter re the signal box. She will also contact Mark Johnson who was the last Signalman.

Action: Ann

3 .Other Matters.

Anna has more plants for the Gazebo Garden and some need to be replaced. There is a garden session tomorrow morning 28th March.

Anna has met with the Events Officer at HBC. The licence needs to be signed by the Civic Society Chair. Peter needs to ask Bob about doing this as an interim measure. Action: Peter.

Some discussion followed on East Street. Focusing on improvements to some of the rundown building.

Havant Housing Association open the garden during the week. Occasionally it is not opened.

4. Date of the next meeting: 23rd May 2.30pm at